

Truth for Teens - Ozzie's Pantry

<u>September</u> - Juice Boxes and lunch box style

<u>snacks</u>—pudding cups, fruit cups, etc. Your

Donations are used by Rick and Heather to extend
their hospitality, love and help to at-risk youth as
Rick mentors them using Ozzie's Garage

Today, we have the opportunity to give <u>non-receiptable</u> love offierings in the basket(s) available at the back of the Sanctuary to help support Bas and Anadel Janssen, our <u>independent missionaries</u> in Hong Kong.

Christar requests prayers for Becky's health concerns:

A benign tumour on her auditory nerve, which has been giving her difficulty with hearing and balance, is being monitored.

Current organizing and oversight of New Personnel Orientation and Pre-Field Orientation sessions to be held online and in person. For new partner engagement in Turkey missions.

Tanner Kennedy of Intervarsity Fellowship requests prayer for:

- * Successful follow-up with contact made during Canada Summer Games
 - * Prayer partners and connectors to reach Christian and non-Christian students now returning to school.
 - * Smooth transition for the family as Sarah returns to nursing in ICU and little Hannah begins daycare.

Glenridge Bible Church's

"Mission of the Month" for August

Please remember to pray for, and encourage, our GBC missionaries.

Rebekah Bock



serving with AWANA Canada



* Our Office Relocation project is in the homestretch and be assured there's lots of sore muscles being stretched by our dedicated volunteers!

If you'd like to see the progress, please remember to stay outside of the construction area. The windows offer a great view while maintaining safety and avoiding getting dust on your Sunday best! If you have any questions, please speak with Frank Peters or Juergen Harder <u>following</u> the service.

- * Henley Concerts are scheduled for September 11th and October 16th (and possibly a Christmas Carol-Sing in December with a formerly local group!) Check website, bulletin, and info loop for details.
- * With our Children's Ministry growing through AWANA and our ability to use our upstairs common room for our Nursery, it is a great time to remind everyone about our Safe Place Policy through *Plan to Protect*.

All volunteers must have a valid Police Check for our facility (no older than 5 years) and must go through our annual training. If you are going for a Police Check, you must first contact the church office for a signed letter from GBC. GBC will reimburse the \$20 fee for the Police Check.

We have 2 training dates to remember: September 18th, 2022 (after our regular Sunday service)

This training is for NEW volunteers that have never done the training before.

September 25th, 2022 (after our regular Sunday service) This training is a refresher course for 'veteran' volunteers.

Please bring a lunch with you to church that day so we can start our training as soon as everyone has had a chance to eat.

Please contact Angela Kersten if you have any questions.

Isaiah 40: 28b-31

The Lord is the everlasting God, the Creator of the ends of the earth. He will not grow tired or weary, and His understanding no one can fathom. He gives strength to the weary and increases the power of the weak. Even youths grow tired and weary, and young men stumble and fall; but those who hope in the Lord will renew their strength. They will soar on wings like eagles; they will run and not grow weary, they will walk and not be faint.



The start of the AWANA year is upon us! This Wednesday is our <u>registration night</u> and our <u>first club night</u> is next Wednesday Sept 14th!

Thank you to all who expressed interest and are

volunteering for this vital ministry! We simply couldn't run this incredible outreach and teaching ministry without all of you!

For anyone unable to help out in person for this ministry, you can still support it through prayer for the volunteers and for the families to come as well as the children that are part of our club this year.

It is very important to know that all volunteers must go through our *Plan to Protect* training and be 'Safe Place' certified. This process involves a Police Check and a training seminar held here at the church in September. (See announcements page for more info.)



MEAT PIES & MAC&CHEESE!

Git yer MEAT PIES and MAC&CHEESE HERE!!!

Our Fundraising Team has frozen Ground Beef Meat Pies available! \$5 each

400°F for 1 hour. Nothing could be simpler!

We Also have MAC & CHEESE! 2 for \$5

Just heat and eat! (Okay that is simpler!)

Please see Richard Biega after the service to get yours today!
Limited quantities! First come, first served!



Attention ladies! GBC Ladies' Ministry welcomes you all to our monthly luncheon.

This month we'll be at:

Cat's Caboose

224 Glenridge Avenue
on Wednesday, September 14th at noon.

Please call Marion Sharp no later than Monday, September 12th to reserve a place.

905.937.9548

Today at Glenridge Bible Church

"Do your best to present yourself to God as one approved, a worker who does not need to be ashamed and who correctly handles the word of truth.

2 Timothy 2:15

Order of Service

Opening Hymn

#382 "Be Thou My Vision"

Key Verse & Invocational Prayer

Celebration Around the Lord's Table

Songs of Praise

#366 "I Surrender All" #335 "Turn Your Eyes Upon Jesus"

Opportunity to Worship Through Tithes and Offerings DiscipleLand Segment

Scripture Reading

Isaiah 40 : 28b-31

Message — Rebekah Bock—AWANA Advocate "Renewal"

Closing Hymn — #339 "Since I Have Been Redeemed"

Benediction

THIS WEEK AT G.B.C			
<u>Today</u>	10:00am	Outdoor Worship Service with Pastor Bobby	
<u>Monday</u>	Office closed for Labour Day		
	7:00pm	Prayer Meeting	
<u>Wednesday</u>	6:15pm	AWANA Registration Night	
	6:30pm	Bible Study & Prayer Meeting	
<u>Saturday</u>	8:00am	Men's Prayer Fellowship (Prayer Room)	
Next Sunday	10:00am	Worship Service with Pastor Bobby	
	6:30pm	Henley Concert with Vocal Legacy	

Giving...

"Upon the first day of the week, let everyone of you lay by him in store as God hath prospered him" I Corinthians 16:2

Fundraising\$	70.00
BBQ Donations\$	106.50
General Offering August 14, 2022\$	
Average Weekly Offerings 2022\$	5,835.69
Weekly Offerings Budget 2022\$	6,601.24

A gentle request <u>not</u> to designate funds for missions. Our missions support payments are made in accordance with our annual budget.

Office Schedule

The office is reachable Monday-Friday, 8:30am—5:00pm. 905.937.1326 or GlenridgeBC@gmail.com

Pastor Bobby is available in the office from Tuesday to Friday. 9:30am—4:00pm

We request that visits are done by appointment so we can ensure we have set aside time to meet your needs.

With the exception of emergency situations, please relay your message(s) through the church office by phone during office hours, or by email or voicemail after hours.

Henley Christian Music Festival



September 11, 2022 6:30pm



Thank You for Praying

Please pray for those suffering loss.

We have a number of other GBC folks that have experienced the loss of a loved one or friend. Please lift them up corporately for peace and comfort in their time of loss.

- * Claude Demers passed away a week ago this past Monday, peacefully in the hospital after suffering a major heart attack. Please pray for Margaret in her time of loss.
- * Linda James' brother passed away recently. Linda was blessed to lead her brother to the Lord in his last days. Please remember to lift Linda up in prayer.

Requests for Prayer

- * Please continue to pray for Jim Arthur after his very serious fall last week. Please pray for healing and for wisdom for his doctors as well as peace for both Jim and his wife, Jeannette.
- * Joyce Abernethy's Sister-in-law, Brenda, is much improved following her stroke and has been transferred to Shaver for rehab. Thank you to everyone for your continued prayer.
- * Helmut Harder is very slowly recovering from his infection and is slowly gaining strength. Please pray for continued healing.
- * Eleanor Leigh's husband, Greg, is back home from the hospital Please continue to pray for Greg, Eleanor and the family.
- * Eleanor also requests prayer regarding her son's liver disease and a return to faith.
- * Ursula Savoie reports that her nephew, Jesse Penner's tumours are no longer responding to treatments. Their growth is spreading. He is still fighting and needs prayer. The family thanks everyone for their prayers.
- * Quin McColgan, (friend of the Luchkanyns) fighting cancer. His kidney is now failing and they are ceasing chemotherapy.
- * Toni Goodliff requests continued prayer for healing as she is undergoing chemo and radiation therapy for lung cancer.

Please pray for those with chronic pain or illness:

* Emilia Pirc, Sue Furness, Dave Furness, Jim Arthur, Lois and Ron Clattenburg, Jaqi Shennan, Rosalie Pankoff, Eleanor Leigh, Bev Williams, Helmut Harder, Fred and Hilda Glucker, Mildred Levair, Hugh and Eleanor Rogers, Mary Lockett.



GLENRIDGE BIBLE CHURCH

Welcome to our Communion Service this Lord's Day

September 4th, 2022



A Bible-Based Community, united by God's love and grace, that worships Him, serves others, and proclaims the message of Christ.



310 Scott Street, St. Catharines, Ontario L2N 1J5 905.937.1326

email: GlenridgeBC@gmail.com HenleyCMF@gmail.com www.GlenridgeBibleChurch.org www.HenleyCMF.ca

Follow us on Facebook and YouTube (Search for GlenridgeBibleChurch)